
     

Date:  May 21, 2024 

 

Dear Ancient Order of  Hibernians (AOH)  an KOC brothers, 

The AOH and the KOC of Somerville are planning to have a joint picnic to be held on August 

17
th

  this year and the organizations are looking forward to our memberships participating in this 

event to build relationships among Catholic families in the area.  

Thus, we encourage our members to try and bring their families and friends to the picnic to have 

a fun time while getting to know other members and families in Somerset County.   While both 

organizations appreciate your membership in the respective clubs, unless the members make 

some efforts to partake in club activities such as this, there is reduced value in being a member. 

We are looking for members to step up and help with various tasks during the day and we would 

like to keep any member’s volunteer time to last only one hour.  Accompanying this letter is a 

form showing where help is needed and if you could pick a task and some times and report to the 

picnic committee your choices, you will be assigned the task of your choice.   

You can email the picnic Chairman, Neil Mahoney at neilmahoneynyc@yahoo.com or Pat 

Mulrooney at Patrick.j.mulrooney@lmco.com to volunteer.  Also, the form for attending the 

picnic also accompanies this letter.  Please make an effort to attend the picnic this year with 

family and friends. 

Please note: if paying by Zelle (see instructions in the sign up form), please email 

(neilmahoneynyc@yahoo.com) or text (908-672-3686) your name, address, phone and email to 

the picnic Chairman (Neil Mahoney) so that we can mail you wrist bands to be used to enter the 

picnic grounds.  You can alternatively mail the accompanying form to supply this information. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

Neil Mahoney, Picnic Chairman (Treasurer for the AOH and Advocate for the KOC) 
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